
 
LOBOS BOOSTER CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

Friday, May 26, 2022, 9:00 AM 
Meeting was held via Zoom 

  
 
MEMBERS PRESENT MEMBERS ABSENT STAFF PRESENT 

Susie Boutonnet 
Erin O’Hare 
Stephan Lins 
Mike Mast  
Joe Servi 
Nate Steen           

Tom Clifford 
Kaiya Dickens 
Jeremy Green 
Rosalyn Green 
Bill McClintock 
Lyndon Schutzler  
Joyce Simon 
 

Beccie Michael 
Gerardo Olivares 
Wendy Bates   
Allison Payne 
 

 

1. Meeting Called to Order by Susie Boutonnet in lieu of Stephan Lins at 9:02 a.m. 
 

2. Recognition of Guests: None 
 

3. Public Comment:  None 
 

4. Approval of May 13, 2022, minutes (Stephan Lins)  
Item tabled, due to lack of quorum 

 
5. Update regarding Stadium Naming Dedication Ceremony (Beccie Michael) start 0903 

• Beccie started by sharing that MPC is celebrating its 75-year celebration and in the early 
stages of planning we thought this would be a good item to add to that celebration. Later 
planning meetings and logistics showed that since the community celebration (scheduled for 
September 10th) was not going to be at the stadium, then a new proposal was made. 

• The stadium naming dedication event will be held at the first Football game of the season 
that is scheduled to be on Saturday, September 3rd. (Labor Day Weekend) 

• All the details of the event are still developing. We have shared the date with Victoria Phillips 
and Chris Pappas Jr. and they are both available that date.  

• This event will be aligned with the Booster Club purpose and we’ll want to have a presence 
there. The major activities will be the name recognition of stadium, and thanking our major 
donors for the stadium sign and turf. 

• We will share more details of the event as they develop.                           
 

6. Discuss Program Ad Sales (Committee)  
• Beccie opened the Program Ads sign-up sheet for committee members and made 

adjustments during the meeting. Beccie also notified the committee that all the steps were in 
place for launching our Program Ad sales (Form, link, procedure, and logistics are in place) 

• Beccie shared that a Program Ad Renewal letter was sent last week to all business that 
have purchased an ad in the past 7 years. 

• Committee members continued to sign up to communicate with local businesses and add 
any new ideas they might have. 

• A timeline for program ads strategies and next steps was developed by the committee. 
 



7. Announcements: 
• Wendy had some announcements – We have hired new full-time coaches entering in Fall 

2022. This is pending board approval but will be there at the next board meeting at MPC. 
Wendy was also offered and accepted the Athletics Dean position (permanent), pending 
board approval.  

• Erin wanted to share a new initiative that Student Athletes will have a graduating stole. 
• MPCF will send the form and information to all committee members for Program Ads 
• Next meeting will be determined by Doodle Poll and emailed to the group. 

 
8. Meeting adjourned by Stephan Lins at 9:49 a.m. 


